Research Riders Meeting

November 10, 2005

President Don Moravits called the meeting to order for the eleven members present and visitor Art Nicholls.

Sandra Segovia made the motion to accept the October minutes, seconded by Milton James, and it was unanimously approved.

Treasurer Ken Irvin gave the following Treasurer’s report: the current balance for the group is $449.98. This includes the $140 pay out to David Moczygemba for costs incurred with the Garner State Park run. There were several deposits for dues adding up to $80 total.

Old Business Section---President Moravits announced again that the Polar Bear Competition will be from January 1-January 31. He also mentioned that if members have information concerning winter riding gear, please send it to him for the RR’s database.

Milton James is still looking for anyone who has not yet signed the “Get Well” and birthday cards. Any and all members are encouraged to sign the cards before they are used by the Chaplain.

Sandra Segovia let us know that the Open House only occurs every other year. The next one won’t be until next year. So, we have lots of time to plan our involvement.

New Business Section---Don Moravits let us know that the room reservations for the Dining Room for each of our meetings has been made for all of next year. We are scheduled to be in Dining Room #2 for each meeting, except the November meeting—that will be held in the Executive Dining Room. All of these reservations are subject to cancellation due to client related activities.

A flyer about the sale of a 1998 Gold Wing was circulated.

There was a short discussion concerning the beginnings of an effort to bring more severe penalties for vehicular manslaughter and other motorcycle/car related deaths. The push is being made on two different fronts. The first is the American Motorcycle Association. That one is called the “Justice for All” movement. You can get more information about it at their website: www.amadirectlink.com. The other group that has started looking into this same area is the Texas Motorcycle Rights Association. Their information can be found at their website: www.tmra2.org. 

Joseph Stateson noted that the Institute website needs to by updated. He also asked for anyone having pictures of RR events to send them to him so that he can use them on his off campus website for the Research Riders. Vice-President Mark Griffin volunteered to check in to the update for the SwRI website. 

Bobby Theis wanted more information about the Hills ‘n Dales runs. Mark Griffin spoke about the “loose” organization of these runs and his desire to firm up our plans to make these Wednesday evening runs.

General Discussion---Sandra Segovia and Scott Meckel told us about their adventures at the South Padre Island Ride. In general, it was deemed to be fun, but would have been much more fun with a larger group. They talked about the nice array of bikes and bikers in costumes for Halloween. They said a bit about the high cost of some of the events and venues there. All in all, they did enjoy the ride.

Mark Griffin talked about putting together some dinner rides. Scott Meckel mentioned Clear Springs as a good place to ride to. David Moczygemba put forward the idea of riding somewhere to eat first then going to Hills ‘n Dales. There appears to be a good deal of interest in planning some sort of dinner rides. Everyone is asked to submit any ideas about this kind of activity to either President Moravits or VP Griffin.

Mark, Scott, and Sandra talked about the ride from the last weekend. It wound up through Gruene, down River Road, to the Texas 46 Bar and Grill, from 46 over to Hwy 281 and on to Boerne. Mark also spoke about going to Hills ‘n Dales Wednesday night (last night) with Art Nicholls. Mark also told us about a ride through Lost Maples set to leave from Javelina HD on Saturday Nov. 12 at 10:00 am. Scott Mullin told us about camping and riding around Kerrville with the Magna Owners of Texas group. He had some very interesting times riding in the Hill Country and picked up some new skills just by keeping up with the group. 

Future rides were mentioned. David Moczygemba is checking in to a ride to Port Arthur with a trip out on the gambling ship and an overnight stay, too. Scott Meckel talked about possibly going to Kinder, Louisiana for another gambling trip.

Mark Griffin gave more plans about the Big Texas Toy Run in Forth Worth. For any information about this ride happening on December 18th, please contact Mark. So far, he says that there are about ten interested in riding up from here. This has the makings of a very good ride.

Our visitor, Art Nicholls, told us about himself. He just bought his first bike in May. It’s a 1999 Yamaha V-Star Classic 650. He uses it as his daily commuter. Right now his nickname is “Ol’ 45”---ask him about it! At the end of the meeting, Art approached the Treasurer and joined the group. Welcome to our latest member!!

Mark Griffin is trying to judge what the interest is about getting a group together to take the Advanced Rider Course from the MSF. Please, let him know if you are interested.

Mark is also thinking about starting up a mass email for the Tip of the Month. All of us who have ridden for any amount of time have those little nuggets of knowledge that should be shared with others before they go through what the seasoned riders have suffered. We will be invited to share any tip we may have, be it a tip regarding safety, maintenance, gear, riding, or any other bike related bit of wisdom. This is a very helpful idea and very much along the lines of what a riding group should do to advance the skills of the group as a whole. Be thinking of those little things that get you safely through your rides—even those things that are now habit for you—they may be just what another rider needs to know to help them enjoy their riding experience even more. Be sure and send them to Mark, so that he can start building his database for tips in advance of starting to publish them—he’ll need a large amount prior to the start of sending them out to ensure that he has enough to carry the postings for a while.

Milton James informed us of the birthdays for November—the most populated month for birthdays—seven this month! Happy Birthday to all of you November folks.

Bobby Theis made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Milton James, and it was unanimously accepted.

